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Public Utilities Board releases a Report on the  
 Potential Impact of the Federal Clean Fuel Regulations on Maximum Fuel Prices 
 
The Board today has released the report of its consultant Grant Thornton in relation to the 
potential costs for petroleum product suppliers in Newfoundland and Labrador associated with 
the federal Clean Fuel Regulations which become effective for motor fuels on July 1, 2023 here. 
 
Maximum prices for motor fuels are established by the Board in accordance with the Petroleum 
Products Act and the regulations thereunder. As this legislation does not authorize the Board to 
include the additional supply costs which may be associated with the Clean Fuel Regulations, 
changes to the regulations would be required before the Board could consider the use of a 
mechanism to address the potential impact of the Clean Fuel Regulations in the regulated price 
of motor fuels.  
 
If changes are introduced to the Petroleum Products Act Regulations to allow the Board to 
reflect the costs associated with the federal Clean Fuel Regulations, the June 2023 Grant 
Thornton report would be considered by the Board in its determinations. The Board would also 
consider any other comments and/or information that may be filed by suppliers, government 
representatives and the public. It is anticipated that any changes that are made by the Board 
would be effective July 6, 2023, the first regular adjustment after the implementation of the 
Clean Fuel Regulations. In addition, it is likely that these changes would be made an interim basis 
with a review of the circumstances in the months that follow before a final determination is 
made.  
 
Considering the July 1, 2023 implementation date for the Clean Fuel Regulations it is imperative 
that any additional information and comments be filed as soon as possible for the consideration 
of the Board. As a result, the Board sets 3:00 p.m., Wednesday, June 28, 2023 as the deadline for 
the submission of comments and/or information related to the Grant Thornton report and the 
impact of additional supply costs which may be associated with the Clean Fuel Regulations in the 
regulated price of motor fuels. 
 
More information about petroleum products pricing can be found on the Board’s website or by 
contacting the Board. 
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Media contact: Cheryl Blundon, Executive Director and Board Secretary, Tel: 1-866-782-0006  
Email: ito@pub.nl.ca or visit the Board’s website: www.pub.nl.ca. 
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